SDMC Agenda Monday, June 7, 2021

Began at 3:34 pm

Celebrations.

Staff Celebrations were shared

- II. Health and Safety.
 - A. District COVID-19 Updates.
 - District Communicable Plan will no longer be in effect beginning in the month of August
 - B. Campus Safety.
 - Faculty and Staff members are no longer able to make students be required to wear mask.
 - C. Crisis Prevention Intervention/Crisis Plan.
 - D. Social Emotional Learning Initiative.
 - CPI training will be administered to all staff members.
 - Mr. Saenz did inform the committee of plans to have a staff member assist us with serving as our SEL Coordinator next school year and asked if anyone on the committee would be interested in serving as the SEL Coordinator.

III. Campus Budget.

- A. Grade Level Purchases.
 - 5th grade teachers shared that they ordered more Science geared consumable workbooks
 - Mr. Saenz asked how Summit K-12 worked.
 - Ms.Deschenes stated that her students did benefit from the program.
 - Ms. Siddiqui stated that students enjoyed the program and she found that the vocabulary cards were a success.
 - Ms. Vicente stated that her Dual Language teachers had troubles using the problem because the program was not offered in Spanish.
 The program did help students create student projects.
 - Teachers agreed to renew the license for Summit K-12 for the 2021-2022 school year.
- B. Activity Fund Balance.
 - Balances were discussed with each grade level committee member.

- IV. Curriculum & Instruction.
 - A. Attendance/Enrollment.
 - Increase Enrollment for the 2021-2022 school year
 - Our target number is 50 additional students for the 2021-2022 school year
 - B. Campus STAAR Released Testing Results.

Estimations include:

- Campus Comparable Data reports were shared with the committee and were discussed with the committee.
- The idea of purchasing Sharon Wells Math Program was discussed.
- C. EOY Activities.
 - Ms. Reed shared the remaining themed days for our last week of school.
- D. Summer School 2021.
 - By Law STAAR is not a promotional standard and Mr. Saenz informed teachers to recommend summer school to all students who did not attain approaches or higher on the STAAR assessment.
- E. IB-PYP Professional Development and Updates.
 - All faculty and staff members who should attend additional trainings have been notified by email by Mr. Saenz.
- F. PYP Exhibition.
 - Students will be stationed throughout the 3rd-5th grade hallways. All 3rd-4th grade teachers are asked to move any additional desk in the hallways if possible.
- G. Hiring and Retention.
 - We are pending one additional new hire.

Committee Members who served two years

- E. Quinones
- A. Johnson
- T. Deschenes
- D. Amador
- K. Siddiqui
- B. Smoot

Ms. Reed did read the minutes to the committee. Committee approved the minutes.

Meeting ended at 4:50 p.m.